

Ohio State University Extension Delaware County

149 North Sandusky Street Delaware, OH 43015

740-833-2030 Phone delaware.osu.edu

Hello 4-H Families!

We have a few post-fair updates and news about our move later this month. Please take time to read the details below.

Exhibit Pick Up for Items in the Ag Center Exhibition Hall

Items that have not yet been picked up from the exhibit hall are currently at the Sr. Fair Office. To pick up your items, stop by the Fair Office (east side of the Ag Center) between 8:30 AM and 4:30 PM. Items must be picked up ASAP or will be disposed. If you picked up items for another person, please let them know so that they don't make a trip out to the fairgrounds unnecessarily.

Trophy Thank You Notes

Please remember to thank our trophy sponsors! To find addresses of trophy sponsors, go to https://go.osu.edu/dcftrophylist. Labels were also on the back of the plaques. The thank you notes for trophies are sent directly in the mail to the sponsor and do not need to be turned in.

Sale Thank You Notes are due October 31st

Thank you notes to your Sale Night Buyer(s) must be turned into the wooden mailbox outside on the east side of the Fair Office (in the Ag Center) on the fairgrounds. They must be stamped, addressed to the buyer, and have the name of the youth exhibitor in the return address. Buyer addressed are available at http://go.osu.edu/delthankyou

The add-on donations are still in process. Once these are final, we will reach back out individuals who have add-on donations. We encourage you to write thank you notes to your add-on donors and mail those directly to the donors.

Sale Checks and Exhibitor Premiums

Sale checks are traditionally mailed in early November directly to exhibitors. Exhibitor premiums are distributed to club organizational advisors to distribute. These will be ready in late October, as we will not be able to distribute them until after our move (see below).

Carcass Contest Results

Thanks to those who attended our Carcass show on Thursday. Dr. Garcia and her meat judging team were able to share with us the importance of understanding the product aspect of our beef, sheep, and goat projects. The Carcass results can be found at https://go.osu.edu/delcarcass

Extension Office is Moving to a New Location

Our office will be moving to the Bixby complex on the east side of Delaware this month. The new address is:

OSU Extension, Delaware County 1610 State Route 521 Delaware OH 43015 We will be closed to the public for packing beginning Wednesday, October 18^{th} and resume normal business on Wednesday, October 25^{th} . We will be without internet and phones on October 19^{th} and 20^{th} .

No 4-H Project Book Sales Until November 1st

With the move, we've begun to pack project books. We will resume project book sales on November 1st after we have settled into our new space.

Through 4-H,

Laryssa Hook, Extension Educator, 4-H Youth Development hook.26@osu.edu

Jacci Smith, Extension Educator, ANR/4-H smith.11005@osu.edu

Joy Newhouse, Office Associate newhouse.54@osu.edu